
Dear Praying Friends, 

 

 1 John 5:13 says, “These things have I written unto you that believe on the 

name of the Son of God; that ye may know that ye have eternal life, and that ye may 

believe on the name of the Son of God.” We are thankful that we can know that we 

have eternal life based on God and His Word! 

 In September and October, activity 

increased in the Germano household with the new 

school year. Tim teaches his Bible classes in the 

morning, and Stephanie heads to the school in the 

afternoon to teach her English classes. This serves 

as a tremendous outreach into the community. 

During the first two months of school, over fifty 

students have placed their faith in Jesus Christ during the chapel messages, classrooms, 

and activities during the day! One of these students has hardly missed a Sunday 

service, and she brings her family with her each time! During September, we 

celebrated the month of the Bible with messages focusing on Scripture. It was 

encouraging to see many of the members learn the weekly memory verse and recite 

them in church, and even Landon joined in! Stephanie also taught on this theme to the 

ladies in their monthly meeting. Another milestone during this time, Tim preached his 

first message in Spanish during our midweek prayer service! He has been able to fill in 

preaching in English during the Sunday services as well as sharing during chapel.  

 Friday, October 28,  marked our one year anniversary on the field! We have 

enjoyed looking back on what God has done and what He has taught us. Please take a 

moment to watch our latest video update on our website. We will be heading back to 

the States for a few weeks in December and January. Tim is privileged to officiate his 

brother’s wedding, and Stephanie will be able to apply for necessary documents for her 

visa. Please continue to pray for our visa situation. We are waiting for the legalization 

process, which can take up to three months for Tim and the kids. Also, please pray as 

we work on the paperwork for Stephanie during our trip. Thank you for your faithful 

prayers and encouragement for our family during this first year. May God receive the 

glory!  

Saved by grace, 

The Germano Family 

September/October 2016 Praises 

 One year on the field 

 Souls saved 

 Great start to the 

school year 

 Tim’s first Spanish 

message 

 New contract for our 

current apartment 

Prayer Needs 

 Visa Renewal 

 Upcoming trip to the 

States 

 Stephanie’s continued 

recovery 

 Discipleship of the 

new converts 

 Spanish Classes 

 Health and Safety 
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“Seeing Past the 

Bars”  by Stephanie 

Germano 

Please take a moment to 

read the article from 

Stephanie about our first 

year on the field! 
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“Seeing Past the Bars” 

By Stephanie Germano 

Matthew 9:36 says “But when he saw the multitudes, he was moved with compassion on them, because they 

fainted, and were scattered abroad, as sheep having no shepherd.”  In this verse we see the depth of Jesus’ love for 

us and His desire for “all to come to repentance”.  Oh that we may see the lost through the eyes of the Lord.   

On October 28th, 2015, we got on a plane and took a one way flight to Santo Domingo, Dominican 

Republic.  We were amazed how God provided every need!  Within our first week, He had provided us with a car, a 

place to live, and many people who were so kind to help us get settled. Not long after we had moved in, I had 

noticed something that I had overlooked during all the busyness of the move.  There were thick bars in every 

window for security.  It seemed odd to me, and sadly it really took away from the beautiful view outside.  As time 

went by, however, the initial excitement of being in a new place began to fade.  Soon, reality began to set in. The 

new culture and its differences became more defined.  The inability to communicate with others began to feel 

isolating.  Keeping house and home has always been something I have enjoyed, but all of a sudden those bars in the 

windows began to feel confining.  They began to represent something more, reminding me of the homesickness that 

was growing each day and the changes to which I was trying adapt.  Every time, however, where there was 

discouragement, God would replace it with His sweet joy!  We could feel Him helping all of us adapt in every way. 

One morning toward the end of June, I woke up with what I thought to be bad case of pink eye.  Later, we 

were told by the doctor that I had somehow contracted salmonella in my right eye.  The infection left a thick scar 

over my cornea.  Though it was a scary few months, God replaced fear with His sweet peace. I have felt the prayers 

of God’s people as I have had the privilege to literally watch the Lord heal my eye!   Over just a few months’ time, 

the Lord has restored my sight close to what it was before the infection! 

Not too long ago as I was watering the flowers, I looked out over our neighborhood.  Now many of the 
faces we see each day have not just a name, but a story.  At times you can see some of the students from the school 
around the corner crossing the street.  Many of them do not know Jesus as their Savior and desperately need Him to 
change their lives.  There is a lady across the street, who cooks at park to provide for her two precious daughters.  
Oh what the Lord could do in her life if she would just place her trust in Him.  I watched the men who deliver the 
weekly water jug orders as they zoomed in and out of the cul-de-sac on their motorcycles.  What an opportunity that 
the Lord has given us to be a witness to them each week!  As I was taking everything in, something suddenly 
occurred to me. For the first time I was able to look out of the window and not even notice those metal bars. 
Furthermore, I realized that it was not just my physical sight that the Lord was improving.  God had given grace 
where it was needed to help me look past myself and the changes in my life that seemed, at the time, so hard to 
ignore.  There will always be a set of challenges that we have to look past.  May we as Christians always depend on 
God’s strength to help us do this very thing, and only then can we look through the eyes of Jesus to see the faint and 
weary “sheep having no shepherd”. 


